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CALL TO ORDER 

A recessed portion of the August 11, 2021 meeting of the Town of Neversink Town Board 
was called to order at 6:00 pm by Supervisor Chris Mathews with the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 

ROLL CALL 
TOWN BOARD MEMBERS 

 Supervisor Chris Mathews    PRESENT 
 Councilman Keith Zanetti    PRESENT 
 Councilwoman Nicole Gorr    PRESENT 

 Councilman Scott Grey    PRESENT 
 Councilman Richard Coombe Jr.   PRESENT 

 
OTHER TOWN OFFICIALS 
 Town Attorney Ken Klein    PRESENT 

 
GUESTS 

 None 
 
SUPERVISOR 

1. The status of the Sherman House was discussed.  Town Attorney Ken Klein and 
Supervisor Mathews have both spoken via phone to John Sherman and he has 

given the Town permission to dispose of the contents of the house on behalf of the 
remaining family members.  Ken will draft a letter for John to sign indicating the 
family’s wishes with respect to the contents of the house. 

2. The marijuana law was discussed.  The Board requested that Town Attorney Ken 
Klein draft an introductory local law for the Board’s consideration at the September 

8, 2021 meeting. 
3. Councilman Richard Coombe Jr. informed the Board that the CWT (Coalition of 

Watershed Towns) agreed to move forward with Cher Woehl taking the 

administrative position.  The salary would be $350.00 per month for the first 10 
hours, after that $20.00 per hour.  An agreement is being drawn up. 

4. Debra Kelly from Tri-Valley School met with Supervisor Mathews to discuss doing 
something jointly with the Town using the COVID funds that the school is going to 

be receiving.  The Board members discussed ideas. 
5. Councilman Richard Coombe Jr. and Councilman Scott Grey will be meeting to 

discuss salaries of Town employees prior to the start of the 2022 Budget process. 

 
ADJORN OR RECESS  

On motion by Councilman Richard Coombe Jr., seconded by Councilman Scott Grey, the 
meeting was adjourned at 6:44 pm, put to a vote and UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
______________________ 
Lisa Garigliano, Town Clerk    


